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Dear Pastor and praying friends, 

“We…were in bondage” (Gal. 4:3) 

 The New Testament uses very vivid images to describe the state of humanity 

without Christ. Mankind is lost, blind, and dead in sin. Another aspect of the 

plight of man is readily seen here in Cambodia: man is in bondage to the forces of 

darkness. Cambodians regularly burn incense and make offerings to spiritual 

beings with the hope of obtaining favor and power from these forces. Many also 

live in fear of what these beings will do in retaliation if they stop honoring them 

and giving them offerings. Cambodians are able to recognize this spiritual 

bondage more readily than us secular Americans. Thank God that we are able to 

tell these dear Khmer people that God loves them and wants to redeem them 

from their bondage! Please pray that God would give us discernment and wisdom 

as we continue to plant gospel seeds.  

Ministry Update 

 We thank God for each child who comes to the Sunday Bible Clubs. Please 

pray especially for the young teens who attend faithfully: Van-ak, Srey-neet, and 

Srey-koo’ich. Also pray for Da-ronge, a 12-year-old boy who began coming during 

our VBS this past summer. We are methodically laying a biblical foundation 

through these Bible Clubs that we pray will provide a solid foundation for an 

authentic faith in Jesus Christ.  

 Thank you for praying for Sok Van-ak, a middle-aged contractor.  He has met 

with Randy for several salvation Bible studies recently and has been very 

attentive and engaged. Please pray that he would continue seeking and that he 

would be saved. Also, please keep praying for Two-un, another middle-aged man 

who has met with Randy for a Bible study. Pray specifically that his work would 

not hinder him from continuing with the salvation Bible study.  

 

    Thank you for your prayers and support!  

 

Prayer Requests 

Salvations: 

-Van-ak 

-Two-un -Srey-neet 

-Sok Van-ak 

Spiritual Growth: 

-Lee-na  -Meng 

-Mey  -Rutt 

Family News: Naomi’s 

pregnancy has been going 

well, and both she and the 

baby are doing well. Jewel and 

Joy have graduated to the next 

grade in Khmer school. Both 

are continually growing in the 

language. 

Contact: 

Sending Church: 

First Baptist Church 

Mariposa, CA 

(209)966-5780 

Support Address: 

Valley Bible Baptist Church 

56 Arroyo Seco Cir.  

Espanola, NM 87532 

 

 


